
 
 

Date March 11th. 2019, 1.45pm for 
2pm 

Chair Dan Attry (Mob: 07973 632548) 
(dudleylpc@gmail.com/chair@dudleylpc.org) 

Venue Savoy Centre, Northfield Rd., 
Netherton, DY2 9ES 

Chief Officer Stephen Noble (Mob: 07856 309573) 
(ceo@dudleylpc.org) 

Present Dan Attry (DA) 
Stephen Noble (SN) 
Matt Cox (MC) 
Michelle Dyoss (MD) 

Abul Kashem (AK) 
Mo Kolia (MK) 
Vijay Lad (VL) 
 

Darren Reeves (DR) 
Thomas Thomik (TT) 
Aman Grewal (AG) 
Jag Sangha (JS) 

 Details Actions 

Open 
section 

1. Welcome and apologies 
- apologies were received from Amjid Iqbal, Lynn Rees, Scot Taylor and 

Diane Walker 
2. Declarations of interest 
- there were no declarations of interest 
3. CPDO report (MD) 
- update on training from MD. Meetings at CCG and PH around health & 

wellbeing. Meeting with Diane Burrows, commissioner in PH. Mental health 
promotion- ‘Reach Out’. List of updated HLP’s given to PH. Meeting at W.M. 
Pensioners Association coming up and attending on behalf of DLPC. Self-
care at Dudley College also coming up and will attend. Discussion on 
Pharmacy2U and their tactics to sign up. 

4. Medicines management/Office of Public Health report (JS) 
- NHS long-term plan- primary care team looking at Primary Care 

Networks (PCN’s)- aligned to five localities. Currently mapping on how that 
would look. Additional funding for pharmacists being employed by PCN’s. 
Need strategic leadership for pharmacist recruitment. Funding will go to 
networks and not CCG/PH. PCN- looked on as strategic, with ICT as 
operational. ‘Social prescribing’- connected to ‘Thrive to Work’. Try to 
integrate individual into society. Clinical pharmacists- lead by Locality-lead 
pharmacists. Not sure how this will impact CP. Palliative care to be 
recommissioned, minor ailments to carry on. May need to review formulary. 
Boots and Lloyds still not on board. MECS will continue. High-Impact 
intervention project with Pharmacist Defense Association (PDA)- possible 
blood pressure/AF, trimethoprim/nitrofurantoin, AKI, inhaler technique 
being looked at 

5. Committee meetings 
a. Area Clinical Effectiveness committee 
- there was no ACE meeting attended 
b. Prescribing sub-committee 
- next meeting on Tuesday  
c.   Primary Care Development committee 
- Waterfront- removal of one partner in May. Wollaston branch 

of 3 Villages closing on April 12th. Keelinge House and Bath Street 
surgeries- both rated good overall. Worries on shortages and supply chain. 
Next meeting Friday (TT) 

 
 



 
 

 
d. POD meeting 
- telephone updates going well, more efficient. New surgeries 

due to join- Coseley, Stourside, Limes, Stafford St., and Cross St. Some 
faxes failing- contractors to avoid Mondays. Some pharmacies still have 
issues with forms. Will support eRD patients if surgeries get on board. 
Messages on tokens for pregabalin/gabapentin being issued. May need to 
look at secure e-mail sending of documents when faxes withdrawn. 
Currently a 6.4% reduction in item numbers, with a 2.7% reduction in costs. 

 
6. AOB 

- Cervical screening campaign packs for distribution were brought to 
the committee’s attention, for them to give out on pharmacy visits. 

 
 

 

Signed 
by the 
Chair 

 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------Date: --------------------------------- 

 
 


